
  

 

Girls’ and Young Women’s Lives in the Time of Covid-19 
 

To take the impact of the Covid-19 pandemic on girls and young women into account, we are 

making space in the next issue of Girlhood Studies: An Interdisciplinary Journal 13 (3), to be 

submitted to our publishers at the end of September 2020, for contributions responding to this 

special call. Since time is very short, we invite 300-word proposals by 30 May 2020. We will 

respond to all  proposals by 05 June. Those whose proposals are selected will have until 10 July 

to submit the full article.  

 

As with Zika, Ebola, and HIV and AIDS and other pandemics in recent history, girls and young 

women are particularly vulnerable socially if not medically. Some observers have referred to the 

current Covid-19 crisis as a “tale of two pandemics” in reference to both to the obvious health 

issues and the pervasive gender inequalities that have become exacerbated.  

We see the negative impact that physical distancing and social isolation is having on already 

vulnerable girls and young women experiencing sex- and gender-based violence (SGBV). All 

over the world they are facing increasing levels of precariousness as a direct result of the health 

measures being taken to curb the global transmission of COVID-19. The increasing lack of 

privacy in the home furthers the practice of cultural forms of patriarchy significant to SGBV.  

 

Local and international NGOs, government ministries, and researchers are developing 

emergency SGBV responses during this time of physical distancing, but we must tread carefully 

and thoughtfully in our response to what has become the new normal. Working to combat SGBV 



http://journals.berghahnbooks.com/_uploads/ghs/girlhood-studies_style_guide.pdf

